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March 18, 2010 

Ms. Ocean Munds-Dry 
Holland & Hart, LLP 
P.O. Box 2208 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 

Re: Application of Williams Production Co. L L C for Approval of a Closed-Loop System 
for the Rosa SWD Well No. 2 and for the In-Place Burial of Drilling Wastes or an 
Alternative Closure Method and/or Exception to the Pit Rule, Rio Arriba County, New 
Mexico 

Dear Ocean: 

The referenced application appears to seek exceptions to various provisions of 19.15.17 NMAC 
(also known as "the pit rule"). 

Rule 17.15 prescribes an administrative procedure for requesting exceptions to provisions ofthe 
pit rule. That procedure is commenced by filing an application with the Environmental Bureau 
in the Division's Santa Fe office. 

Because it is apparent that Williams has not exhausted its administrative remedies as provided in 
Rule 19.15.17.15, this application will not be docketed or set for hearing at this time. If 
Williams files an application with the Environmental Bureau and that application is denied, 
Williams will then be entitled to a hearing pursuant to Section 17.15.A(5). 

Sincerely 

Oil Conservation Division * 1220 South St. Francis Drive 
* Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 

* Phone: (505) 476-3440 * Fax (505) 476-3462* http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us 


